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17/09/2017 Mr S Velji Petition asking the to
undertake a full review of
road safety on Knightwood
Road and Barkbythorpe
Road 

(p) 23 Troon Andrew L
Smith

City Mayor has signed the proforma. Final letter to Lead
Petitioner awaited from officers.

Pro-forma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair. 

28/11/2017 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

14/07/2017/3 Louise Cox Petition requesting the
Council to assist in removing
rodents from an area of
unmanaged overgrowth
adjacent to properties in
Waldale Drive and
Laureston Drive

(p) 29 Stoneygate Cllr Chaplin
presented the
petition to the
Council
Meeting on 6
July 2017.

John Leach The Council has carried out drain tests in the area and
discovered significant faults in residents properties.
The Council are satisfied that the overgrown areas
referred to in the petition are not the site of a rat colony
and the origin of rats that were reported.

The Council have contacted the owners of the land and
significant work has been undertaken and the Council . is
pursuing the landowner to complete all the works.

The Council's position remains that householders need to
manage their property in a way that does not encourage
rodent growth and colonisation; and because these
animals are an inescapable element of the urban
environment householders should proof their houses to
prevent entry.  The Council's Pest Control Service can
provide treatments and offer advice if requested.  

Pro-froma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair who is
content with
the response.

20/11/2017 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

29/09/2017/1 Mr R Mistry Petition requesting the
Council to renovate and
improve Cossington Street
Swimming Pool 

(p) 349 Belgrave Cllr Sood
presented to
Council on 5
Oct 2017

Ruth
Tennant

The swimming pool is currently closed until the New Year
for major refurbishment works being untertaken in
partnership with Sport England. These include a more
spacious reception area, refurbished pool side toilets and
changing rooms, new lockers, the relining and repainting
of the swimming pool and pool side areas.

Pro-froma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair who is
content with
the response.

23/11/2017 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

14/06/2017 Mrs Margaret
Marriott

Petition requesting the
council take action possible
to require Sanctuary
Housing to deal with the
problems caused by John
Calvert Court

(p) 148 Beaumont Leys Cllr
Waddington
presented the
petition to
Council
Meeting on 6
July 2017

Chris Burgin The Council has no legal interest in the site or it's re-
development as the land is in private ownership but we are
working with the owner, to try and get a positive outcome.
Sanctuary Housing Association, the owners of the  has
confirmed that they propose to demolish the building and
have spoken with the Council Planners to discuss options
to re-develop the site.

John Calvert Court was built with funding from the NHS,
part of this funding is re-payable to the NHS, and there is a
legal charge on the property.  To establish the amount the
property has been valued by the District Valuer but the
figure has not been confirmed.  Arrangements are in place
for John Calvert Court to be demolished and the site
cleared once agreement has been reached with the NHS.
 Sanctuary has been exploring development options for
the site which include the provision of market sale
housing, low cost ownership products and affordable rent
housing.  A final decision had not been made.
The Council will continue to work with Sanctuary Housing
Association to help and assist them re-develop the site as
soon as possible.

Pro-froma sent
to Scrutiny
Chair 9
October 2017

GREEN
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02/08/2017 Mr V Joshi Petition asking the Council
to reconsider and to
reinstate the funding to
Gujarat Hindu Association

(p) 44 Belgrave Miranda
Cannon

The Council’s direct financial aid to a number of bodies
working with, for or on behalf of ended on 30 September
2015.  All community-led associations, groups and
organisations, including the Gujarat Hindu Association are
welcome to apply to the Counicl's current sources of
funding.  The Association may find the newly launched
CrowdFund Leicester of use. 

Pro-forma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair

GREEN

14/07/2017/1 S Sharma Petition requesting the
Council to provide
floodlights in Rushey Fields
Recreation Ground.   

(p) 125 Rushey Mead Cllr Clair
presented the
petition to
Council
Meeting on 6
July 2017  

John Leach The existing lighting has not been working correctly due to
the pavilion on site being leased to a property developer
who now has control of the supply to the public lights
through his building. Costs have been obtained to
separate the supply which will cost £8,000. The main route
through the park is well lit and provides a good route for
school children to get across the site. There is no identified
need to provide additional lighting along the route between
the school access path and Melton Road. School children
who want to get to the Melton Road will exit the school on
Melton Road and will not need to enter the park.
To install the additional light columns along this route
would cost around £9,000 and then have an ongoing cost
of maintenance and energy use. There i sno available
budget for this.
This route forms part of a larger ecologically sensitive area
and current advice is to avoid installing lighting which
would affect areas of this type.

Pro-forma
returned by
Scrutiny Chair
who is content
with the
response.

GREEN

27/09/2017 Mr J Katatariya Petition requesting the
Council to remove double
yellow lines on Beeby Road 

(p) 12 North Evington Cllr Osman
presented to
Council 5 Oct
2017

Andrew L
Smith

Completed proforma has been sent to Martin Fletcher,
then going to Andrew L Smith.

AMBER

28/09/2017 Mr J Ballatt Petition requesting the
Council to address safety
concerns on Church Road 

(p) 14 Evington Andrew L
Smith

Officers met with lead petitioner 21st Nov AMBER

29/09/2017/2 Ms J Brennan Petiton requesting the
Council to reconsider where
it locates the proposed
dance studio at Braunstone
Leisure Centre and leave the
Sunflower Nursery where it
is

(p) 459 Braunston Park
and Rowley
Fields

Cllr Corrall
presented to
Council on 5
Oct 2015

Ruth
Tennant

The consultation on investment in the city’s leisure
centres, including the proposal to develop Braunstone
Leisure Centre which would include moving Sunflowers
Nursery from the space they currently occupy, is due to
complete at the end of October and the views of the
nursery, members of the public and other interested
parties will be considered before any final decision is
made by the Executive. We will therefore respond to Ms
Brennan once and also report back to OSC, once the
consultation period has ended.

AMBER

28/11/2017 Petition requesting double
yellows are painted on the
road directly outside the
Church Court flats on
Montreal Road in order to
reduce the present serious
road safety problems.

(p) 31 Wycliffe Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER
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27/11/2017 Mr S Carr Petition requesting ball
calming measures at the
east end of Upper
Tichbourne Street due to
people playing football in the
road.

(p) 27 Stoneygate Cllr Chaplin to
present to the
Council on 30
November

Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

01/12/2017 Mr Asif Ismail Petition for residents parking
scheme for Herschell Street

(p) 61 Stoneygate Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

01/11/2017 Mrs D Johns Petition requesting the
Council to address speeding
issues in the area of
Southfields Drive, windley
Road and The Fairway. 

(p) 63 and
supported
by an e-
petition with
53
supporters. 

Saffron and
Eyres Monsell 

Andrew L
Smith

Meeting arranged with lead petitioner for 27th November. AMBER


